August 14, 2017
Shepherd Park Plaza Civic Club
Membership Dues & Constable Patrol Program
2018 Fundraising Kickoff
www.ShepherdParkPlaza.com


Dear Neighbor, 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Enclosed is the 2018 fundraising statement for the Civic Club dues and Deputy Constable Program, which runs from September 1, 2017 thru August 31, 2018. Civic Club Dues will remain at $25 per year and The Deputy Constable Program has increased $40 to $290 (suggested donation) per year. Both the membership to the Civic Club as well as the Deputy Constable Program is voluntary, though we urge your continuous support to maintain the beauty and security of our neighborhood.  Your prompt reply is requested as our 2018 Deputy Patroller contract with Harris County must be signed and executed in December 2017. 


Detailed below are the many areas of service that your $25 donation supports as an SPP Civic Club Member.
· Generate our monthly newsletter – The Pulse, as well as sell ads to cover cost of publication.
· Maintain SPP website and distribute email alerts.
· Welcome new neighbors as they move in
· Operate a Citizens Patrol Program of neighborhood volunteers to patrol SPP.
· Hold monthly board meetings to manage all operations, projects and financials.
· Enforce deed restrictions including Architecture Control for remodeling.
· Support and monitor violation of City Ordinances.
· Host 2 general meetings/gatherings per year.
· Maintain our curb painting of address numbers (now replaced on a 4-year rotation).
· Manage Yard of the month contest as well as various holiday decoration contests.
· Hold various fundraising/neighborhood social events.
· Maintain flower bed at entrances to subdivision and paint/replace signs as needed.
· Fly the US Flag on our street lights during national holidays.
· Perform occasional special projects and fundraising to support these if needed.


Detailed below are the benefits of contributing $290 per year to the Deputy Constable Program.
· Contract for Harris County Deputy Constable Patrollers for 80 hours per week in SPP.  We partner with Candlelight Subdivision to have 2 Harris County Deputies patrol both neighborhoods.
· Vacation watch, if requested when traveling.
· Increased patrolling for speeding violations.
· Lower crime rates for SPP.
· First responder for home alarms if requested by homeowner.
· Safety checks of your home

For any additional information regarding membership dues or Constable Patrol Program participation,  you can contact our Membership Chairman, Philip Billeaud, 832-576-1353, www.membership@shepherdparkplaza.com.
